
 

 

Doreen Hand, 17 July 1928- 19 April 2020  
 

         Brook House 

         Brockhampton Lane 

         Cheltenham 

 

 

 As you know, Mum died last year, and her funeral took place with just 4 of us, standing outside the 

crematorium in Cheltenham for 15 minutes. It was a bit grim, to be honest. Now that lockdown 

restrictions have been eased, we are planning to take Mum’s ashes for interment in St Andrew’s church, 

Eastern Green, where my Dad’s ashes are also laid.  We have spoken to the church and are having a 

small ceremony at the graveside on 10 July, at 2pm, which will last about 15 minutes.  We would like to 

let you know in case you wanted to join us: we have hired the room at the back of the church and 

provided that the roadmap out of lockdown proceeds as expected, we will be able to have a cup of tea 

and some cake in there (and use the loo!) afterwards. 

 

We are keen that anyone who knew Mum and wants to be there knows about this so that they can be 

made welcome. Please do let others know if you think they would like to come. Once her ashes have 

been laid to rest there will be a headstone at the same place as Dad’s in the cremation part of the 

churchyard.  

We look forward to seeing you if you would like to come. If you have any questions, my email address is 

suegrey29@gmail.com; and my mobile is 07780 546136. 
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With love 

Sue Grey and family 


